
Welcome to August 2025! 

July began on a quieter note for WECRD as we awaited the arrival of new bid packages 

designated for public release and potential contractors. The architects are diligently 

working on the bid packages. Once they come in, we will act quickly, publishing the 

documents and promoting them through online channels. 

We understand that the community has been waiting patiently for the Aquatic Center to 

become a reality. That said, the progress the WECRD has made over the past few years has 

been truly impressive. It’s important to recognize that once completed, the Aquatic Center 

will offer tremendous benefits, providing year-round opportunities for recreation, fitness, 

connection, jobs, and so much more. 

While long-term taxes can certainly feel frustrating, it’s worth considering the lasting value 

they bring. These contributions pave the way for a vibrant future and a facility that will 

serve generations to come. 

As always, please direct any questions to office@wecrd.org, and we will do our best to 

provide an answer. You are also welcome to attend our monthly board meeting, held every 

Wednesday at 6 PM.  Dates and times are published on our website and Facebook.  

The Recreation Foundation, which was formed to secure donations for the construction and 

ongoing programs at the Aquatic Center meets every 2nd and 4th Thursday at 11 AM at the 

WECRD Building. The Recreation Foundation has been incredibly gracious in offering tours 

of the Aquatic Center to potential donors and interested community members. Their 

dedication to sharing the progress and vision of the facility has made a meaningful impact. 

For more information, please visit our website at www.wecrd.org. 
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